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To: 
Leonardo Helicopters products 
AB/AW139 Owners / Operators / Service Centres 

SUBJECT: Life Raft Inflation System Replacement 

Helicopters Affected: AB/AW139 helicopters 

Dear Customer, 

With the present letter Leonardo Helicopters (LH) would like to inform you about the upcoming issuance of the 

Alert Service Bulletin (ASB) ASB139-734 concerning the Helicopters equipped with the life raft kits: 

 KIT EMERGENCY FLOTATION SYSTEM AND LIFE RAFTS P/N 3G9560F00111;

 KIT EMERGENCY FLOTATION SYSTEM AND LIFE RAFTS P/N 3G9560F00112;

 KIT LIFE RAFTS P/N 4G2560F00811.

An event was reported of a valve of a spare inflation system that was found broken after shipment due to an 

inappropriate packaging. The ASB139-734, that will be endorsed by an EASA Airworthiness Directive, will be 

released to provide the instructions for the replacement of a limited batch of life raft inflation systems P/N 

202402A (RFD P/N 45521002) and P/N 202256A (RFD P/N 45521003) that have been shipped with the same 

packaging conditions. 

Customers should contact product-support@sekur.aero  or Leonardo Helicopters in order to receive a life raft 

inflation system, providing evidence about S/N of the affected item to be replaced. 

Should you need any additional information, please do not hesitate to refer to your usual contact within LH 

Engineering Support team. 

Yours Sincerely, 

Marco D’Adamo 
Head of Product Support Engineering 
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